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SUMMARY 
 
     Synopsis of Bill 
 
Senate Bill 159 (SB159) amends Section 10-11-43.3 NMSA 1978 to increase the annual amount 
of the legislative pension under form of payment A from 11 percent to 14 percent of the per diem 
rate in any calendar year. 
 
There is no effective date of this bill. It is assumed that the effective date is 90 days following 
adjournment of the Legislature. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
The provisions of SB159 would result in a 27 percent increase in the amount of the pensions paid 
to legislators who retire at age 65 or older with five or more years of service.  
 
The 2021 PERA valuation report shows there are currently 204 legislative pension benefit 
recipients who receive an average annual pension benefit of $11 thousand. Under the provision 
of the bill, the average benefit received would increase to approximately $14 thousand.  
 
PERA reports that, for the year ending June 30, 2021, the legislative retirement fund has a 
funded ratio of 140.9 percent. The table below shows a comparison of the June 30, 2021 results 
both before and after the proposed benefit enhancement. 
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Currently, there are no employer contributions being made to the Legislative plan.  As such, the 
actuarially determined contribution of $381,000 is the annual amount that is expected to be 
needed to maintain the funding level of the plan if the per diem percentage is increased. Without 
this additional amount, the funded ratio of the plan will decline. 
 
Because SB159 does not increase contributions to the fund and because actuarial analysis shows 
the plan funding will remain over 100 percent under the provisions of SB159, this bill is scored 
as having no fiscal impact. 
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